
Pembroke Regional Hospital 
MEMO 

To: All Staff and Physicians 

From: Sabine Mersmann, President and CEO 

Date: September 8, 2023 

Subject: Flag Lowered to Half-Mast 

 

Our thoughts are with Cindi Groves, Food Services, following the 

death of her husband, Shawn Buske, who passed away on September 

7, 2023.  Shawn was a member of the Environmental Services Team at 

PRH for almost three years.  We are saddened by his loss and our 

thoughts are with his friends, co-workers, and family at this difficult 

time.   

The flag has been lowered to half-mast in his honour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


